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Cheltenham’s Victory
Club is a testament to
the local men and
women who served in
the Second World War.
SUE ROBBINS |ooks
back on its history

HE demolition of
Cheltenham’s old Victory Club
in Trafalgar Street in
February to make way for
housing marked the end of a
glorious era.
Nelson House, the club’s home since
1947, had become too expensive to
maintain and it moved to new
premises at Burlington House in
Lypiatt Road, which has more room
for snooker, a better ballroom,
kitchens and a dining room.
The Victory Club was founded to
provide a first-class meeting place for
the servicemen and women of the
Second World War.
It offered a friendly and informal
atmosphere with plenty of
opportunities for social and sporting
recreation.
At the opening ceremony in 1947, th
mayor, Alderman Clara Winterbotham
said: “We iu Cheltenham have felt we
would like to do something that would
be of real use and pleasure to the men
and women of the town who have
given such worthy service to their
country.

W BOWLED OVER: John Hamlett plays skittles with members at the Victory Club’s silver anniversary celebrations in 1972
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_“It was not possible to please

everybody and there had been much

- discussion as to the form which the
=

“It had been decided that a club in

which they could make their own

decisions was the most acceptable to
the largest number of people.”

The alternatives were not very
 appealing. Had the proceeds of the
Victory Fund been divided among
Cheltenham’s returning servicemen
and women, they would have each
: received about 50p.

znition of this service should take.

When it opened, the Victory Club was
the only club in Cheltenham which
admitted women members.

After the war, there was a rush for
membership but the numbers began to
decline.

By 1955, the Echo was reporting that
membership had gone up after a lean
period and the sports sections were
thriving.

There had been criticism that the club
did not admit veterans of the First
World War but chairman Eric Stokes
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reunion at the Victory Club in 1980

B MAKING MUSIC: folk group the Songwainers held their

H GONE
BUT NOT
FORGOTTEN:
the Victory
Club in
Trafalgar
Street

B SMART SET: at the Victory Club’s 30th anniver:

told the Echo this had not been the
purpose of the Victory Fund.

By the time the club celebrated its
silver jubilee in 1972, it was in good
shape, with a membership of 400 and
an annual turnover of £20,000.

For its 30th anniversary in 1977, the
club held a dinner and dance at
Pittville Pump Room.

Today, the Victory Club is thriving in
its new headquarters, with about 800
members, half of whom are
ex-sevicemen.

It has always been a friendly club and
there has never been any division
between the services.

Some of the younger members are
grandchildren of the original
servicemen.

B If you were among the early
members of the Victory Club, please
share your memories with Those Were
The Days by writing to Sue Robbins,
Gloucestershire Echo, Clarence
Parade, Cheltenham GL50 3NY or
email library@glosecho.co.uk

sary dinner in 1977 were, from left, chairman D
Flook, the Mayor Elect Coun AGK Frewin and his wife, the Mayor Coun VG Stanton and his wife,
and club treasurer Mr G Clements




